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MEMORANDUM

FOR

THRU

The Regional Executive Director 
DENR MIMAROPA Region

The OIC, Assistant Regional Director for Technical Services 
DENR MIMAROPA Region

The NGP Regional Coordinator

FROM : The OIC, PENR Officer
Odiongan, Romblon

SUBJECT SUBMISSION OF REPORT ON THE INVESTIGATION REGARDING THE
DAMAGE IN THE ENGP SITE 18-175900-0205-0123 CAUSED BY THE ROAD 
OPENING OF DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS (DPWH) 
AT BARANGAY CALAGONSAO, ALCANTARA, ROMBLON

Respectfully submitting the following findings on the conducted investigation per PENRO Special 
Order No. 22-71 series of 2022, and the primary actions done by this Office regarding the damages occurred in 
2018 ENGP graduated site-18-175900-0205-0123 caused by road opening project of DPWH which was 
commenced on June 04, 2022, contracted to Sunwest Construction and Development Corporation:

1. Record shows that the damages was occurred within 123 hectares contracted area developed in 
2018 and the latest status was inspected by the Regional Evaluation and Assessment Team last 
October 11, 2021 with an average survival rate of 60.01%;

2. Based on the result of investigation, the middle portion of ENGP site with an area of 9.30 hectares, 
planted with 13,611 seedlings of forest trees and 550 of fruit bearing trees have been damaged with 
estimated impairment costs of 349,734.00 Pesos covering the activities from 1st year establishment 
up to 3rd year maintenance and protection;

3. After investigation, on October 07, 2022, the DENR Romblon invited the DPWH and Sunwest 
Construction and Development Corporation for the dialogue held at the PENRO Conference Room 
to address the concerned issues;

4. As a result of discussion, it was found out that DPWH was not fully aware with regards to proper 
permitting processes whereas, the District Engineer Elena Castilan believed that the Certificate of 
Non-Coverage (CNC) issued by the Environmental Management Bureau is enough to commence 
with the project. Thus, the DPWH requested for list of documents needed to forego with their 
projects so that they will be able to abide by environmental laws, rules and regulations;

5. For further action, the PENRO already issued Notice of Violation (NOV) to DPWH and as agreed 
on the previous dialogue, another set of meeting will be conducted with the concerned personnel 
to settle the damage trees at the NGP site.

Attached is the investigation report dated June 28, 2022 containing the geotagged photos and map of 
the damaged site, clarificatory meeting with attendance sheet and Notice of Violation for your perusal.

For information, record and further instructions if any.

A, JR.

Copy furnished:
/, Finance Section, DENR-PENRO Romblon 
2. Commission on Audit, Romblon

PENRO Romblon, Formilleza St., Brgy. Tabing-Dagat, Odiongan, Romblon ; 505 
Direct Line: (042)-567-5030 

Email Address: penrorom_r4b@yahoo.com.ph
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